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WILLOW CANYON FIRST WARD

TEMPLE

BISHOPRIC MESSAGE “

We are continually reminded of the prominent role of temple work in the church. Under Pres. Hinckley’s

direction many new temples have been constructed and put into use. Emphasis on Family history work has
never been greater. Now under the direction of Pres Monson the work continues to move forward.,

The blessings of the temple are many. The Prophet Joseph Smith taught that the greatest responsibility
we have in this world is to identify our ancestors and go to the temple in their behalf. George Q. Cannon
said:"Every foundation stone that is laid for a temple, and every temple completed according to the order of
the Lord has revealed for his holy priesthood, lessens the power of Satan on the earth, and increased the
power of God and Godliness, moves the heavens in mighty power in our behalf, invokes and calls down upon
us the blessings of the Eternal Gods, and those who reside in their presence.”

Pretty powerful blessings needed in a much troubled world. May we all claim these important blessings
that come from going to the temple. If you haven’t been to the temple yet or haven't been for some time
please consider preparing and commit now to attend the House of the Lord. When changes are made to
comply with the Lords commandments blessings will be evident in the home. Those blessings will multiply as
our faith and obedience allows us to enter the temple. Problems will be resolved, healing will occur, peace

will come, and the Spirit will speak to you.

Please join us as a ward September 19th for our Ward Temple Night. We will meet at 5:45pm at the
Messerly’s and return afterward for refreshments. See you there.

Love, from your Bishopric

SANDY EAST STAKE INVITES YOU TO THE GOSPEL
CLASS FOR SINGLES 31 AND OVER.

THEY MEET IN THE RELIEF SOCIETY ROOM OF THE ROSE-
BORO BUILDING FROM 7:30PM TO 9:00PM . THE STAKE
PRESIDENCY ENCOURAGES ALL SINGLES OVER 31 TO
COME THE DATES THIS MONTH ARE SEPT. 11th and
25th. COME JOIN US. YOU WILL BE SPIRITUALLY FED.

MUSIC I

There is a song in the Hymn Book named HOW BEAU-
TIFUL THY TEMPLES LORD. You probably have
never sung this iymn before, but what an appropriate
month to learn this new song. ‘We will sing it at the end
of the month on Sept. 28th.

Your ears will be familiar with the tune by then because
Sister Murri will play it each week as prefude and post-
lude music until we sing it. Listen for it and tum to page
288 then follow along with the words.

The temples really are beautiful to see. The things that
happen inside the temples are also beautiful and so impor-
tant. HOW BEAUVTIFUL THY TEMPLE LORD is a
fiymn we will grow to love.

WALK TO NAUVOO

We would like to congratulate all those who participated in the
walk. It was a great success. To complete the Walk to Nauvoo
each group needed to walk 1300 miles. The young group walked
a total of 2331 miles (age 45 and up) The younger group walked a
total of 1449 miles (age 19 to 44) The youngest group walked a
total of 806 miles (age 18 and younger.)

We had a total of 58 partipants 22 from the young group, 15 from
the younger group and 21 from the youngest.

Those who went over 500 miles: Georgann 525
400 miles: Stefan with 419
Ray with 407
300 miles: Doug with 315
Crystal with 301
200 miles: Amanda Messerly with 260

100 miles: Kenneth Milne, Warren Schmidt, Dorothy Schmidt,
Emily Iloyd, Julic Bawden, Lynn Jensen, Susan Milne and Tara
Tanner.

Everyone did a great job! Hope you feel good and healthy and will
want to keep up the good work.




The Primary theme for the menth in Sept. is I can pray to
Heavenly Father, and He will hear and answer my prayers.”
The scripture for the month is “Therefore | say unto you, What
thing soever ye desire, when ye pray, believe that ye receive
them, and ye shall have them.” (Mark 11:24) This month we
will be working on the 5th Article of faith which is: “We believe
that a man must be called God, by prophecy, and by the laying
on of hands by those who are in authority, to preach the Gospel
and administer in the ordinances thereof.”

We are practicing the songs for our November Sacrament
Meeting Program and hope that you will remember to have
your children listen to the CD that you were given in February.
This is a good reinforcer for the work we do on Sunday. Thanks
to Donna Strong and Deanna Nielsen for their work with the
Primary music program. This is a big part of Primary and the
songs they teach have wonderful gospel messages for the chil-
dren.

A special thank you to Carrie Newman for her work with the
older girls in Primary this summer. They loved her and we all
loved having her in Primary. Good luck with the new baby. Allie
Lioyd and Alison Milne have been part of our Primary for many
years. We will miss seeing them every Sunday and wish them
well in their new ward.

Achievement Days will be held on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday of
the month at 7:00-7:45pm at the home of Tiffany Arnold. This
month that will be Sept. 9th and 23rd. Any questions call Tif-
fany.

Cub Scouts will meet at the home of Allyn Thompson this
month every Wednesday at 4pm. Sept.3, 10 and 17. The
fourth Wednesday Sept 24th is Pack Meeting to be held atthe
Church at 6:30pm. Information needed? Call Allyn Thompson
or Terrie Nieiswender.

We welcome several new children to Primary this month

Conner and Hannah Greenwood, James Anderson and Korina
and Justin Rushton. We are glad to have them and hope they
will stay with us for a long time.

Spencer W. Kimball told the Church “When we enter the
door of the house of the Lord, we might well remember a
theme that was mentioned in the Washington Temple:

Enter this door as Iif the fioor within were gold;
And every wall of jewels all of wealth untold;
As If a choir in robes of fire were singing here;
Nor shout nor rush but hush...for God Is here.
(From “Words of Life” p. 45)

|

Ward Temple Day: is SERVICEMAN
?Aeptfn][blgf 19“;- Sr. A. William K Schmitt

eet at Messerlys 430 Phantom Ave.
home at 5:45 pm and Unit 8092

car pool to the tem-
ple. Return after the
session to Messerlys
for refreshments and
socializing. If you go
to another session
you are welcome to

come to Messerlys

about 9:00pm.
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GOSPEL DOCTRINE

CLASS

SEP 7 Alma53-63
SEP 14 Helaman 1-5
SEP 21 Helaman 6-12
SEP 28 Helaman 13-16

FOOD STORAGE

“Every Needful Thing”

Our next day at the Dry Pack Cannery is
Tuesday Sep.23, 1:00pm—5:00pm
There was snow on the mountain this
week. Letthat be a reminder that Christ-
mas is just around the corner. Here are
two great ideas for Christmas gifts.

1. Food Storage.
A. Can food at the Dry pack Cannery
B The Distribution Center now carries
food storage that is boxed all ready for
you to buy.
C. Goto “www..Idscatalog.com” and

buy and ship food to those who live out of
state.

2. 72 hour kits. Look for the display
and sign up sheet this month. We will put
them together in October Questions call
Gina Messerly 572-3581

Mountain Home AFB. ID.

e-mail :

moonie94@hotmail.com

Remember in your

Prayers:

Eva Stevens

Claudia Hanson
Mary Bye

" Mary is having a knee
replacement this next

week,

%
REMINDER :

THE SPEED
LIMIT IN RESF
DENTIAL AREA

IS 25 MPH ,
24/7

Most accidents are
caused by motorists
who drive in high

while their minds
are in neutral.

WARNING!

If plants grow when
they are talked to, |
want to catch who-
ever has been
sneaking over my
fence and chatting
with my weeds

Elder Kirk Jay Arnold
Sister Marie-France Arnold

“ MISSIONARY ADDRESSES

1 ave General de Gaulle
Residence du Merville
Albi F-81000

France

Elder Brian R. Morris
Washington Everett Mission
4602 80th St. NE Apt#0-21
Marysville, WA. 98270

Sister Kathryn Clark A

Cearfren X

Agp ot z{,ﬁi_’ /\{f@b
addri]

Sister Tiffany Ann Pasker

Chile Santiago North Mission

P.0. Box 30150

Salt Lake City, Ut 84130-0150
(Pouch mail)

No Envelope/ Fold sheet in
three and address and
stamp.reg 42c¢
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_RELIEF SOCEETY | Il YOUNG MEN "

The General Relief Society Broadcast is Saturday, Sept. FRIENDS OF SCOUTING -t is time again when the Boy
27th at 6pm. The stake is planning a service project with Scouts of America and our own Young Men need your finan-
something for everyone. Sisters age 16 and up are invited. cial support. The Friends of Scouting fundraising campaign
Ple_ase inyite family, friends_ and ne:ighbors. The service is the single most important funding source of the Boy
ggﬂgﬁt ':2:)5:;:: :Sé’g“dra:;e:vmi ieea:aiprgux‘zf:" Scouts of America. Our campaign this year will be held Sat-
needs to help out in the following ways; urday September 27th A Boy Scout representative will be at
2 sisters with sewing machines that can set them up and yourhame bet\n{een FOCAN =12 89 noor_l 6 coRRat your
SR A generous donation. Recommended donation amount is

: : or o $35.00, however any size donation will be appreciated.
2 sisters to share laptops for family search indexing Please make checks payable to “BSA”
1 queensized quiit frame and 2 aisters o sex u‘p ﬂ?ee U If you would like to make your donation early or will not be
90 pakrs of bunt-tpped scissors for the humanitarian available on September 27th you may give your donation to

school bags Russ Messerly, 1444 E. Shoshone Ave or call 572-3581 for

ACHIEVEMENT DAYS (GIRLS 8-11) ARE IN NEED OF SOME
SUPPLIES FOR UPCOMING CRAFTS AND ACTIVITIES: RIB- Thank you for your concern and generous support of our

BON, STRINGS OF BEADS, BELTS, JEANS, SMALL FINISHING local troop and the BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA.
NAILS, MAGAZINES, LARGE BABY FOOD JARS OR SMALL

JAM JARS WITH LIDS, SMALL PLASTIC TOYS, FELT, FLAN-
NEL, BUTTONS, 20 OZ POP BOTTLES, METAL SILVER- | CONGRATULATIONS |

WARE,METAL COOKIE CUTTERS, CARDBOARD MAILING

TUBES, HAND HELD MIRRORS. If you happen to have any- Kyle and Megan Guest were Married Sept 3rd

thing to donate, please give your items to Tiffany Arnold (

571-7225)

Our ward quilting service project is planned for Saturday, Carrie Cook Newman had a baby girl on Labor Day.
October 29th from 10am -2pm We will have a potluck How appropriate Carrie. The baby was 6lb. 13 oz.
salad lunch and possibly a peek at the new cookbook. and 19 inches long.

Please save your 40% coupons for JoAnns and gjive them
to Charlene or Lori so they can use them to buy the batting.
We are excited to be able to tie as many quilts as we can

—

| for the humanttarian Center. OUR TOWN COUNCIL ( our whole ward ||| Newsletter
Lunch bunch is starting up again this month. Watch for area) MEETING IS HELD THE 4TH Wis i
times and places to be announced.
There is a walking group that meets Mondays at 9:40am FEQNESDNE THE BJITERCHE e g{;hoa g
; . rlease
and Thursdays at 9:15am. BRARY AT 7:00PM. EVERYONE IS WEL- o malltham
The Play group is meeting on Tuesdays at 10am. Call Crys- COME TO COME AND HEAR WHAT IS to marilyn
tal Weight for info on the walking or the playing. HAPPENING WITH OUR NEIGHBOR- @toplinepro
There are some ladies who play basketball on Thursdays at HOODS AND THE COUNTY. YOUR INPUT mgnons:cpm
8:30pm at the chapel on 13th E and about 9100 South. IS WELCOME. YOU ARE ALSO WEL- = ;_,_il_l e
Call Vanessa Pendleton for more info (957-6414) COME TO BE INVOLVED IN SERV- 2114,
There are a lot of things going on, but in all your doing ING..PLEASE COME. Thanks for
make sure you make it to the temple. We have female your help!
endowment cards to take with you. Talk to Kila if you need EMPTY NESTERS WILL MEET ON SEPTSTH AT
a card. ¥
7:00PM AT Manette Murris home.
—
SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU
1 MICHAEL SMITH MERRILL SCOTT— 19 LARISSA MARIZ 23 DANIELLE OCTOBER
3 ALEXDIAZ TORI WEKGHT 20 SETH WELLS— FRITZSCHE 1 NATALE
5 ANGELATRUJILLO ol LILLIAN HADLOCK | |27 ISAAC DAY NIELSEN
6  REIKO HILETON 11 LANE CLARK 21 TRISHAWILLIAMS™ | |28 RACHELLEWELLS ||2 SANDY GAO
7 ggmmg %\;ESP’;N DY 12 PERRY TUCKER 22 MARY DEMING- 29 GEORGANN 3 JENNE
VIEHWEG ig ;:3:&: ggﬁmou SUZANNE MORRIS- LLOYD GOODALL
VILMA SAGEBIN—
30 SHIRSTINE DAY 4 CAMILLA
8  VERONICATRUWILLO 19 PAUL VISSER JONATHAN JAMES LEMMON
9  KYLENYDEGGER—
Wiilow canyon first ward i
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Preparation for Draper Temple Open
House and Dedication Underway

President Rodolfo C Franco, of the Draper Utah South
Mountain Stake was called earlier this year by the First
Presidency as the local coordinator of the Draper Temple
Open House/Dedication committee. Subsequently, sub-
committee heads were called (see below) and they have set
up their own committees. A number of meetings have been
held and planning is moving forward at a brisk pace. Elder
William R. Walker of the First Quorum of the Seventy, and
the head of the temple department, has met with the local
committee and is helping guide the planning of this
momentous event. While no official announcement has yet
been made, it is anticipated that the dedication and open
house will take place sometime in the first quarter of 2009

Draper Temple Open House &
Dedication Sub-Committee Leaders

The following have been called to serve as Sub-Committee
Leaders: :

Audiovisual-Kevin Alsop, Draper Mountain Point Stake

Historical-Jim West, Draper South Mountain Stake
Housing/Accommodations-Cynthia Terry, Sandy Granite
Stake

Member Missionary-Dale Blake, Draper Eastridge Stake
Music-Bruce Sullivan, Sandy East Stake

Physical Faclilities-Ron Ebert Sandy Crescent North Stake
Public Affairs-Bob Ives, Sandy Granite Stake
Recommends -Ron Hartley, Draper South Mountain Stake

Recommends-Clark Cotterell, Draper South Mountain Stake
Security-Jan Dalby, Draper Stake

Translation-Mike Duffin, Sandy Crescent Stake

Transportation/Parking-Bob Bresitling, Draper Riverview
Stake

Transportation/Parking-Bill Phillips, Draper Riverview Stake
Ushers-Richard Crawford, Draper Crescent View Stake

Blog Site for Draper Temple

An unofficial blog site of the temple’s progress has
been created by Jim West, the Historical sub-
committee leader:

www drapertemple blogspot com

Draper Temple Construction Update
as of 11 August 2008

The statue of the Ang:al Moroni was set in place on the
Draper Temple the 8" of July 2008 signaling the completion
of the granite installation. The outside scaffolding has been
totally removed and the beauty and elegance of the building
is uncovered to full view. The caulking of the stone is being
completed to finish the sealing of the building envelope.

On the inside the work moves on at a steady pace. The
basement, which houses the bapfistery, is soon to be
carpeted. Level 1, with the main entry, is having the fine
woodwork installed and the stone floors and baseboards are
completed. On Level 2, the ordinance rooms and sealing

room walls are being finished and are receiving multiple coats
of paint.

The landscaping is moving forward with many trees and
shrubs being planted along the edge of the main property.
The gardens and plazas are being surrounded with stone
planters that will have beautiful flowers and shrubbery. The
walkways of stone and concrete are being set in place.

Draper Utah Temple

Location: 14065 South Canyon Vista Ln, Draper, UT
Site: 12 acres (including adjoining meetinghouse).
Total Floor Area: 57,000 square feet.
ANNOUNCEMENT: 2 October 2004

GROUNDBREAKING AND SITE DEDICATION: 5 August
2006 by Gordon B, Hinckley

m
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Sunday

SEPTEMBER 2008

TEMPLE

Thursday

Sarurday

FHE LABOR GUEST WELFARE STAKE
DAY 3 WEDDING 5 ASSIGNMT 6 BAPTISM
Fast Sunday FHE SIBA YW YWYM
CES Fireside | 8 EMPTY 9 10 youeysL. | 12 13Regional Dance
for Young NESTERS 7:30PM
Adults 7PM MURRI'S Scouting
7:30am Mission roundtbl-St.
Prep Class Cntr.
7:30pm Single
Aduit Study
Grp. Roseboro
8:00am Friends FHE T
W | 15 16 17 T il || 190 baat| 2
Kick-off 5:45pm to
41 5prn w‘pod
Missionary 9:00pm social
Correlation at Messertys
7:30am FHE SIBA Yw Friends of
21 Mission Prep 22 23 24 25Volleyball, 26 27 Scouting
class 6:30pm Welfare Campaign Day
Services - New 6:00pm Gen
Ldr. training Rel. Soc. Mig
7:30 , Single
Adult Study
Grp. Roseboro
287:00wn Stake FHE ltems for  SIBA = Stake interviews by appointment 576-2991
Youth Fireside | 29 30Newsletter due | NOtES)\Weicome to new families to the Ward.  The Rushtons, the Borrups and the
today Please! Greenwoods. We are so happy to have you in the ward.




